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Barrhead Housing Association Limited
Minute of Governing Board Meeting

Thursday 22nd February2018 at 2pm
House for an Art Lover, Bellahouston, Glasgow
Present 
C Boyd, Chairperson



D McCready

R McGuire, BEM, Vice Chair

M Mukhtar

B Connelly, MBE, Secretary


C Baird

L Hendry




T Reilly
A Dunlop, LPS Board member and Observer

In Attendance 
S Robison, Chief Executive
L Dallas, Director of Customer Services

H Sutherland, Director of Corporate Services

J Wards, Director of Asset Management
	
	Agenda – BHA Governing Board meeting

	1
	Apologies & Sederunt Check. The sederunt was signed by those present.
Apologies were received from Councillor A Ireland, D McKinney. Chief Executive confirmed that B Welsh had requested leave of absence for three months due to personal reasons – the Board approved this request. Board members also accepted D Leaf’s resignation from LPS due to work commitments – this was also approved by the Board.

	2
	Declaration of Interest for noting  
There were no declarations made.



	3
	Approval of Minute

(a) Board meeting 18th January 2018 

The Board minute was accepted as a true record – proposed by B Connelly and seconded by R McGuire.

Minutes for noting – none

(b) LPS Board meeting 18th January 2018 – will be circulated to the next meeting in March 2018


	4
	Matters Arising from Above Minutes
There were no matters arising from the minutes.


	5
	Matters for discussion and approval

5.1 Budget 2018/19 – Final

Director of Corporate Services highlighted the main difference from the draft budget previously presented and the proposed final budget. The main change was that the rent increase had been reduced from 3.6% to 2.9% due to ongoing concerns over rent affordability. The main/large areas of expenditure had been thoroughly scrutinized to ensure they were as accurate as possible. The cyclical budget was reduced by £56k as some owner charges had not been previously netted off. A reduction of £21k was able to be made on the expensed planned spend. The day to day repairs spend was increased by £13k. Although we are seeing higher spend trends in this budget, we are hoping that savings will be made from the repairs contract tender and to a lesser extent when we see the impact from the repairs operative service for a full year. The continual capital investment should impact positively on a reduction in day to day spend also.
Some overhead costs have also been reduced, most significantly from the removal of new private finance in this year’s budget. The development programme delay has prompted the decision to remove the new loan and the associated costs for 2018/19. This has saved about £50k from the arrangement and non-utilization fees. 
Overall the changes have increased the surplus from £822k to £904k. The net cash movement in the year indicates an income of £234.4k.

Before approval of the final budget, Board members were taken through the rent review report by the Director of Customer Services.
5.2 Rent Review
Director of Customer Services referred to the detailed report, summarising the results of the consultation with tenants but noting that all feedback related to the proposed increase of 3.6%.  

Discussion focused on the affordability of rents using the new SFHA toolkit to test and analyse the impact of a 2.9% proposed increase of the affordability to our tenant whilst taking into account the ongoing rent harmonisation process.

Overall this highlighted that rents are more affordable to small families and large families, and directly impacted on single people, pensioners and single parents with 1 child.  Furthermore, it highlighted that 27 rents showing as either unaffordable or on the margins of unaffordability continued to increase via the harmonisation process.
It was therefore agreed that further work was required, which may include independent analysis, as part of the overall commitment to review the impact of the harmonised Rent Policy after a 5 year period.

The Board were asked to note that a comprehensive review of services charges was undertaken within the 2017/18 review and there would be no change to service charges for three years, which would mean a review for 2019/20. 

Following these discussions, the Governing Board approved the rent review as stated and the final Budget for 2018/19 as presented. 



	6
	 Matters for Information/Standing Agenda Items
6.1 Correspondence items – staff confirmed that a list had been circulated. Anyone requiring more information should contact the office.
6.2 Notifiable events – none

6.3 Documents for execution/approval/noting 
The Chief Executive confirmed that Dispositions had been received for the land transfers at Neilston with the Secretary signing both. It was also noted that 6 shared ownership properties had not been registered following buy backs and these would be updated now. 5 of the shared ownership properties had been purchased by BHA and 1 property sold outright. Staff confirmed that this left 3 properties due to be reviewed at the 20 year anniversary – most properties re-purchased needed brought up to current standards due to lack of investment. 


	7
	Health & Safety – there were no incidents to report

	8
	AOCB

FLAIR conference – details were circulated regarding the draft programme and date for 21st June 2018. C Boyd, R McGuire, L Hendry, B Connelly and J Hamilton confirmed attendance.

	9
	Date of Next Meetings: 

Thursday 29th March 2018 at 6pm




Signed by Chairperson: ____________________________
Date: __________________________________________

